











Third Annual Winter Meeting Was a Great Success -Thanks to all
By Marcella Waggoner

.
L]
.
. Saturday evening, the 6" of January, 2001, marked the third annual winter meeting and proved to be a fes-
tive celebration.
. The short business meeting was initiated by our new President Doug Yanega and included the usual ani-
‘mated and boisterous book auction conducted by our own crowd-pleasing auctioneer Rick Vetter. Thanks to both
@ Rick and Doug for their efforts. Special thanks g0 t0 the gencrous and good-natured participants who provided fod-
der for Rick’s antics. The auction resulted in net contributions 10 the museum fund of $187. Thanks also go to Ted
@ Fisher for his contribution of books for the auction and to Dave Hawks for his overall help including donation of the
colorful jewel scarab posters for door prizes and for finding and presenting our thank-you gift and bouguet to Cissy.
Our guest speaker, Dr. John Alcock from Arizona State University entertained and educated us with his talk
® 0 the “The Thrill of Insect Behavior.” The talk was lively and included many excellent photographs. We all en-
joyed Dr. Alcock’s humor and marveled at his story of recalcitrant students who might not be as enthusiastic as we
® are about insect behavior. Of particular note were the photographs of the Australian desert showing Dawson's bur-
rowing bee in action and scenes of the lek where bee mating activities occur. Thanks Dr. Alcock!
. The crowning glory of an already wonderful evening was the scrumptious buffet dinner provided by Cissy
Pierce. There were more than 70 dishes served! Dishes included a wide range of hot and cold delights: fruits, salads,
@ meats, cheese, and other finger food as well as savory treats from the Philippines and scrumptious desserts. The edi-
ble and morphologically correct butterfly cookies were an incredible accomplishment. The feast was complete with
@ claborate decorations. 1 particularly enjoyed the giant cactus arrangement that included insect foragers and hunters.
Cissy, thanks ever so much for your hard work!
° In addition to Cissy, special thanks go out to all those members who helped her out. Gordon Pratt and Dale
and Jun Rong Powell and Bob Van Patten all helped with some of the fixing as well as transporting and setting up the
o DL Thmkssboto Bob Luck, Rick Vetter and Greg Ballmer for helping set up before the meeting and for general
support.
1 hope the point s being made that a successful get together like this cannot come together without the effort
® ofalot of folks. Thanks to everyone!

Friends of the Ent logy R h M

Membership Form
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Name
Address

T Email
MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES: Please Check

Basic Membership ~ $10.00
Sustaining Member ~ $25.00+
Donor $100.00+
Benefactor $500.00+
Patron $1000.00+
Dues and other contributions are payable by check to the UCR Foundation, noting “Entomology Museum’ on the

memo line on your check. (It is very important to note “Entomology Museum” in order for your donation to be
deposited in the Friends’ UCR Foundation account )

Submit your membership form
and dues to:

David C. Hawks, Treasurer
Department of Entomology - 041

University of California
Riverside, CA 92521-0314
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